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       Spring 2018
                 FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK 

     by Larold Lodholz
The open-water season will soon be upon us!  We’re all looking forward to summer and our time at the lake!

Thanks to Bob Mott, our grant writer, we received funds to continue our Clean Boats Clean Waters
Monitoring Program.  This year Gordon and Rhonda Bell will be managing this program, which
monitors our boat landings to prevent invasive species from entering our lake.

Other Special Projects:
• Shoreline-Restoration Project:  Bob Mott.
• Shoreline-Restoration Grants for Individuals:  Jean Roach.
• Shoreline-Restoration Demonstration Garden’s Maintenance:  Volunteers needed.
• Zebra-Mussel Survey - Dave Hardt.

Special Dates to put on your calendars:
• Annual Meeting, June 23: registration @ 9:30 a.m., meeting @ 10 a.m., Schoepke Town Hall.
• Summerfest Fundraiser Picnic - July 28:  noon to dusk, Schoepke Town Hall.

We are a volunteer organization and we need your help.  Please contact me or any of our board members 
if you have a few hours to spare (715-409-9488, cell; ludandvon@gmail.com).                     

Check This Newsletter’s Address Label!
If there’s a RED “X” next to your name, you need to submit your 2018 PLPOA dues.  Simply fill-out the 
pink form that came with this newsletter and mail it, along with your check (made out to “PLPOA”), to:  
PLPOA; P.O. Box 96; Pelican Lake, WI 54463.  Thanks!
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          OUR THANKS GO TO THE FOLLOWING ORGANIZATIONS:
                             The Oneida County AIS Office for their continued support.
                                       The Suick Family for their monetary gift.
              The Sokaogon Chippewa Community of Mole Lake for their monetary gift.
    The Towns of Schoepke and Enterprise for their monetary donations for lake monitoring.
  Lumberjack RC&D for donating the sign and plants for our shoreline-demonstration garden.
      The Musky Mart for donating ice and propane for Summerfest, our annual fundraiser.
                     Barb & Scott Krueger for donating the free use of a storage unit.
             All PLPOA members for donating money and/or time to help protect our lake.
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NEWS FROM ONEIDA COUNTY
     by Bob Mott, County Supervisor

MINING NEWS:  Mining has once again become a hot topic in the county and across the state.  
Sponsored by Senator Tiffany, there was a recent change in the state mining law.

The old law (or “mining moratorium,” as it was called) included a “prove-it” provision.  In order to operate a 
new mine, a similar mine had to be found, one that, (1) had operated for 10 years without environmental 
damage, and, (2) had to be closed for at least 10 years without environmental damage.  While this law was 
in effect, there were no new mines built (hence the “moratorium” label).

In December of 2017 the old law changed and eliminated the above provision, along with other provisions.
Public outcry against the new law has resulted in a delay of implementation until July 1, 2018.  This 6-month 
delay allows counties and municipalities to write or upgrade their metallic-mining ordinances.

On January 24, 2018, I attended the Mining 101 seminar that took place in Minocqua.  This seminar was 
sponsored by the Wisconsin Counties Association and the Wisconsin Towns Association.  It was attended by 
250 people, representing 30 counties.

Speakers at the seminar included Dr. Robert Lodge, Assistant Professor of Geology, UW Eau Claire; Larry 
Knopacki, principal attorney, Wisconsin Legislative Council; Al Christianson, Ladysmith City Administrator; 
and Andy Phillips, attorney, Von Briesen and Roper Law Firm.  Attorney Phillips was hired by the WCA to 
write a Best Practices Booklet to be used by counties in reviewing ordinances.

Professor Lodge gave an overview of which minerals are found in northern Wisconsin and explained how 
they evolved.  Here are some facts that I discovered:

Underground mines:  are much more expensive than open-pit mines.

Crandon Mine:  a proposed mine that never operated.  Largest copper deposit known in Wisconsin.  
Estimated ore deposit:  67,000,000 tons. 

Back-40 Mine:  proposed.  Just across the Menominee River from NE Wisconsin.  Estimated deposit:
    18,800,000 tons.

Flambeau Mine  (opened in 1993, closed in 1997):  1,900,000 tons extracted.  5,000,000 tons remain.
 150 workers initially
  75 mine workers, of which only 25 were local
  proposed in the 1960s; began digging in 1992
  when closed, the entire pit encapsulated with clay
  tax receipts of $10,000,000 over 4 years
  visitor’s center built
  if local matching funds, $500,000 donated for a library

Steps for starting a mine:
 8-10 years of exploration
 several years of permitting
 1-3 years for construction
 10-30 years of operation
 1-3 years to close + never-ending monitoring
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NEWS FROM ONEIDA COUNTY (cont’d.)
Uses of minerals:

 Copper:  1,800,000 tons used yearly in the US (example:  1 airliner uses 224 km./139 miles of wire)
  Zinc:  alloy/brass
  Lead:  88% used in lead-acid batteries; also used in ammunition and glass oxide
  Gold:  electronics
  Silver:  conductors in solar panels

 Dangers of sulfide mining:
  When rain hits the sulfur in the tailings, acid mine drainage from sulfuric acid is produced.
  When the tailings are stored, the containment may break and release acid.
  When chemicals are used in the separation process, chemical spills can occur.

ONEIDA COUNTY NEWS:  The Planning and Development Committee, in conjunction with the Forestry 
Committee where the Mining Oversight Committee last operated, has hired an attorney who has expertise in 
mining law to (1) review Oneida County’s Metallic Mining Ordinance to see if it complies with state law 
(Phase1), and, (2) look at Oneida County’s ordinance to see which protections could be improved upon or 
added (Phase 2).

Unzoned towns, like the Town of Enterprise would not be covered by county ordinance and could negotiate 
their own agreements with the mining companies.  This could involve many considerations and legal fees.  
County forest land in Enterprise would be subject to the Oneida County Metallic Mining Ordinance.  It is 
unclear if the town could influence how that land is used in regard to mining.  Further research is needed.

SHORELAND PROTECTION ORDINANCE:  Due to a change in the state law, Oneida County’s 
ordinance must be no more protective than that of the state.  The needed revisions were made with quite a 
lot of community input, mainly through the Oneida County Lakes and Rivers Association (OCLRA).  As 
County Supervisor, I argued that we should send the state a revised ordinance written to best protect the 
waters of Oneida County, then let the state tell Oneida County to change it.  That effort failed.  The revised 
ordinance was approved by a vote of 12 to 6 of the County Board.

TRANSIT:  The Oneida Vilas Transit Organization, in its second year of operation and funded by state and 
federal grants,  provided approximately 51,000 one-way rides to Oneida and Vilas County citizens, mostly 
elderly and disabled (80% or so), as well as to some visitors.  This number represents an approximate 
doubling of the rides formerly provided by the Aging Department in the two counties.   Hopefully, in the future 
the service will be extended to outlying areas on a weekly basis.  Currently, Rhinelander, Eagle River, 
Woodruff, and Minocqua are served.  I am Vice-Chairman of that commission.
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  REMEMBER:
          
     THE ANNUAL MEETING IS  JUNE 23TH!

   AND SUMMERFEST IS JULY 28TH!



GOOD NEWS ABOUT EURASIAN WATER-MILFOIL!
by David Hardt

In their survey conducted in the spring of 2017, Onterra, our lake survey company, found a limited amount 
of Eurasian Water-Milfoil in our lake and suggested that a hand-pulling regimen would likely not be advised 
for 2017.  Thus, we canceled the hand-pulling for the summer of 2017, saving us some money. 


In the spring of 2018 Onterra will again survey the lake and make recommendations based upon the 
results.  While we will never get rid of Eurasian Water-Milfoil in Pelican Lake, the infestation seems to be 
able to be controlled by hand-pulling.  We are awaiting the results of the 2018 survey and have a hand-
pulling company on call, if needed this year.            


 	 	 CLEAN BOATS CLEAN WATERS:  MAY - SEPTEMBER 2017

                                               by Larold Lodholz & Yvonne Cook 
                                      
                                             Boats Inspected:
                                      Keeler Landing         589 
                                      Town Landing                  115 
                                      State Landing            2,325 

                                      People Contacted: 
                                       Keeler Landing   1,170 
                                      Town Landing               226 
                                      State Landing            4,992 

                                       Hours:  
                                      Keeler Landing               262 
                                      Town Landing               265 
                                      State Landing                        618 

    Total Boats Inspected:  3,029 boats 
    Total People Contacted:  6,388 people 
    Hours Paid:    1,145 hours paid 
  
    Total hours, Data Entry  =  31.5 volunteer hours 
    Total hours, Program Coordination  =  303 volunteer hours 
    Total hours, Monitoring  =  19 volunteer hours
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AQUATIC INVASIVE SPECIES
by Lucy Nelson

AIS with Resorts/Campgrounds:  A huge thank-you to the Pelican Lake resort and campground owners!  
Their efforts in educating their customers/campers regarding AIS are greatly appreciated.  These efforts 
are extremely helpful in our quest to save the waters of Pelican Lake for future years of enjoyment.

AIS with Adults - April 2017 AIS Class:  This 
class is given annually by the DNR/Clean Boats
Clean Waters Program.  It’s a new class for those
entering the AIS program, as well as a continued-
education class for more-experienced AIS educators.

          
Left to right:  Michael Brownell, Kathy Hand, Everette 
Wagner, Dave Johnson, Lucy Nelson, Lud Lodholz, 
Baker & Frances Branson; Stephanie Boismenue 
(AIS Co-ordinator). 

AIS with Students:  On May 5, 2017, I taught an AIS 
class to Elcho students at their Forest Day.  I’m 
always amazed at the students’ awareness of AIS.  
They can't wait to hold the DNR specimens and 
eagerly ask questions regarding each one.

   
Volunteers (CBCW):  To volunteer to check boats 
at our landings, please contact Rhonda/Gordon Bell 
(262-305-2366 Rhonda, 262-305-0777 Gordon) 
(grbell@charter.net) or Larold (Lud) Lodholz 
(715-409-9488)(ludandvon@gmail.com).  

      Together we can keep the waters of Pelican Lake free from invasive species!

AIS CAMPAIGNS
    by Vicki Smith

There are several major statewide Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) campaigns this summer to add to your 
calendar:  the Free-Fishing Weekend,  the Drain Campaign, the Landing Blitz, and the AIS Snapshot 
Day.  For those of you who have not participated in these campaigns before, here’s how they work:

The Drain Campaign (June 1-3):  CBCW staff and volunteers give fisherman an ice pack with the “Drain 
Your Catch” logo on it to remind them that they must drain all water from their boats and equipment and 
transport their fish on ice (as an alternative to transporting fish in water). 

The Landing Blitz (June 29-July 4):  CBCW staff and volunteers hand out a dandy boat towel with the 
“Stop Aquatic Hitchhiker” logo on it to boaters who are taking the prevention steps. 

The AIS Snapshot Day (August 18):  Volunteers join an AIS team to help monitor designated waterways 
for prohibited and restricted invasive species like the Eurasian Water-Milfoil.
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EURASIAN WATER-MILFOIL ( EWM)
by Vicki Smith

EWM (myriophyllum spicatum) is an emergent, herbaceous aquatic plant which usually extends 3 to 10 feet, 
but can reach as much as 33 feet in length.  Its stems are reddish-brown to whitish-pink.  As an aquatic 
plant, it forms dense mats on the surface of water bodies.  Upon contact with mud, new plants can emerge 
from each node on a stem root.  The plant regenerates mostly from rhizomes, fragmented stems, and 
axillary buds that develop throughout the year.  EWM can be found in nearly 400 WI lakes.  It:

• invades lakes, rivers, and other water bodies, ranging from fresh to brackish, thriving in areas that 
have been subjected to various kinds of natural and manmade disturbance.

• can form large, floating mats of vegetation on the surface of water bodies, impeding water traffic 
        and preventing light penetration for native aquatic plants.
• is winter-hardy, able to overwinter in frozen lakes and ponds in northern states and Canada.

         
 IT’S ALL ABOUT THE LAKE!
          by Lynn Anderson 

Husband:  “What should I do about that wet spot in the lawn?  Sure is hard to mow! Kind of muddy!”
Wife:     “I know!  Make it wetter!” 
Husband:  “What???”
Wife:     “You heard me.   And remove the grass.”
Husband:  “Okay,  I'm listening.”

You may have noticed that there are many plants that love to grow in water and wet areas.  Check out the 
swamps.

I suggest you replace your grass with wet-loving plants.   Direct your rain gutters, sump pumps, driveway,  
steep slopes, and other runoff into this area.   You now have a rain garden.   Your new plants will be 
happy and they'll soak up even more water.  And . . . no more mowing!  

Once established, your rain garden will take care of itself.  In heavy rains, your garden will slow the flow of 
rain runoff into the lake, leaving excess nutrients in your garden, thus feeding your plants and protecting our 
precious lake.

The lake is our lifeblood.  Without it, we would not be here.
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HOW CAN I HELP THE LAKE?
by David Hardt

Rain Garden:  One way to help the lake is to create a rain garden.  A rain garden is a small, flower/shrub 
area usually placed at the end of a rain downspout.  This garden helps catch the flow of rainwater and or 
snow-melt runoff as it comes off the roofs of buildings and sheds.  The plants in this garden can have the 
added advantage of attracting butterflies, hummingbirds, and many of our other North Woods friends.  
An example:

Native Garden:  Another way to help the lake is to create a native garden.  This is a natural area near the 
shoreline that will block the free flow of runoff into the lake, while creating a beautiful, natural area of 
wildflowers, shrubs, and other wildlife-attracting vegetation.  This garden is usually about 300 sq. ft. 
(30’ x 10’).  An example:

                                                       
                                                        WATER WALKERS
                                                                      by Jean Roach
People often ask what can be done by an individual to protect Pelican Lake.  One simple task is one that 
can be done every summer:  be a water walker!  It only takes a few minutes.

Water walkers walk along their shorelines and pick up any vegetation they see, noting whether or not the
vegetation is one of the invasive species.  (On the pull-out page, page 19, of this newsletter there are photos 
to help identify these.)  If an invasive is found, it is reported.

We hope you will become a water walker this summer and do your part to help us keep invasive vegetation 
in check in Pelican Lake. 

For help in identifying the vegetation, please contact, David Hardt, our local expert, who can be reached by 
phone or e-mail (cell:  414-324-1160; e-mail: dhardt1@mac.com).
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PLPOA Shoreline Restoration:  Come and see the result! 
by David Hardt

              
Please consider stopping by the area just north of Schoepke Town Hall on Highway 45 in Pelican Lake to 
see a beautiful example of shoreline restoration that  the Pelican Lake Property Owners’ Association has 
set up, utilizing a grant from Lumberjack RC&D.  This project turned a grassy hillside into a beautiful, 
terraced example of shoreline restoration.  


The photos below show a  culmination of this three-year project, an association project that created a 
pathway of beauty that now serves as a deterrent to water flowing directly into the lake.  I have visited this 
site numerous times and have seen many pollinators such as hummingbirds, natural bees, honeybees, and 
Monarch butterflies visiting and feeding upon the vast number of flowers growing in the beds. 


Feel free to stop by and visit the beautiful work done by volunteers from the Pelican Lake area.  Take a 
stroll down the pathway to the lake, and possibly have a wonderful picnic lunch, utilizing the many picnic 
tables also donated to the community by the Pelican Lake Property Owners’ Association.
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           PLPOA’S SHORELINE DEMONSTRATION GARDEN:
   NEW SIGN AND COVER

Lumberjack Resource Conservation and Development (RC&D) is a multi-county, nonprofit organization 
that strives to enhance area natural resources, promote a higher standard of living, and improve the quality 
of life for area citizens.  This group funded both the development of the shoreline restoration and the 
beautiful sign.  We greatly appreciate their generosity!

The winter cover for our shoreline buffer garden was created by Canvas Products of Eagle River, formerly 
Cindy Covers It, of Three Lakes.   We thank them for this useful donation!
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Shoreline Restoration:  Why should we consider doing it? 
by David Hardt

Research has shown that a vast majority of the phosphorus and other nutrients leaching into our lakes comes from 
water runoff, usually in the form of spring snow melt and heavy rain runoff.

To prevent the kinds of algae blooms in the lake that we've experienced in the past, it is important to try to prevent as 
many of these nutrients, especially phosphorus, from flowing unabated into our lake.  This can be done by altering the 
area along the shoreline. 

These alterations, many of which also improve the beauty of a property, are designed to slow the flow of water from 
the shore to the lake, thereby allowing the water to seep into the soil while leaving behind the phosphorus and other 
undesired nutrients.   Thus,  the  water  can  move through the  soil  and eventually  enter  the  lake,  stripped of  the 
phosphorus. The phosphorus that is left behind then becomes a free natural fertilizer for a lawn or flower bed on the 
property.

A  side  benefit  of  altering/improving  your 
shoreline  is  that  the  improved  area  will 
attract  wonderful  wildlife  and the area will 
greatly  benefit  pollinators  like  Monarch 
butterflies and bees.  Butterflies and bees are 
crucial to the success of crops, but they need a 
variety of pollinating plants to maintain good 
health  throughout  the  season.   When  the 
crops are finished, the pollinators still need a 
good  food  source  to  maintain  their 
population.  The flowers in the garden can be 
that food source.  

The  Healthy  Lakes  Initiative  supports  these  
shoreline improvements/alterations.  Their grants can make a shoreline alteration very low-cost to the property owner 
and very effective.  You could be a candidate for such an improvement to your property.  An example of how it works:  
Of the total cost of such a project, the Healthy Lakes Initiative grant would pay about 80%, the Pelican Lake Property 
Owners’ Association would pay an additional 10%, and the property owner would pay only about 10% of the total 
cost.  This means that for a project that costs $800-$1,000, a property owner would only have to pay $80-$100!  And the 
end result could be an $800-$1,000 improvement to the property, adding dollar value as well as aesthetic value.

If  you  would  care  to  read  an  article 
regarding this, go to:  blog.limnology.wisc.
edu/blame-i t -on-the-rain-study-t ies-
phosphorus-loading-in-lakes-to-extreme-
precipitation-events/ .

If  you would like more information on 
projects like these, please contact me.  If 
you are interested in applying for one of 
these grants,  please contact me and I’ll 
help you fill-out the required paperwork 
(cell: 414-324-1160; dhardt1@mac.com).
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DID YOU KNOW? - WALLEYES
   by David Hardt

The percentage of walleyes speared in the spring, as 
compared to the total take from both hook-and-line and 
spearing, is only about 15%.  (The total number allowed 
to be speared is set by the Fall Fish Census.)  This may 
seem high from year-to-year, but that means that the 
walleye population is up and doing well.  Again, it’s only 
about 15% of the total take for the year.  And this does 
not even count the ice-fishing take.  Adding the ice-
fishing take to the total take, it is likely that spearing 
accounts for less than 10%. 

We all may not agree with the right to spear, but it’s the law and it’s always best to discuss things 
based upon facts.

SUMMARY:  PELICAN LAKE ELECTROFISHING
                                                                         by Larold Lodholz
                                                               September 26, 2017 Survey:
                                                                    1 Wisconsin DNR boat
                                                       2 Sokaogon Chippewa Community boats
      
A total of 15.3 miles of shoreline were shocked.  The east shoreline was not surveyed due to large  
waves.   Two PLPOA associates acted as helpers on the boats.   

The 2017 year class of walleyes is not very strong.  (This is not surprising since the 2016-year class of 
walleyes was phenomenal.)  There was an abundance of small perch and spot-tail shiners around 1-2”  
in length.  Lots of food was available, although it may be a tough bite for awhile.   
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THE SCIENCE OF MOSQUITO CONTROL 

       by David Hardt 

I’ve noticed a number of properties around the lake with mosquito-control signs posted on them. 

Everyone is certainly entitled to deal with mosquitoes, pests, and weeds in any way they wish.  I just

want to take a moment to explain the science behind the ramifications of spraying as a method of dealing

with mosquitoes.


In the 1940s and 1950s, DDT was widely used in an attempt to control mosquito populations.  This 
chemical was sprayed in the jungles of Southeast Asia and in our local neighborhoods in an effort to 
control mosquito populations.  The result:  the more they sprayed, the more the mosquitoes became 
resistant to the spray.  It turns out that because mosquitoes live in such high numbers, there will always 

be a small percentage of the population that genetically will be resistant to the spray.  Now that might not 
seem like a big issue when out of 1,000 mosquitoes only 100 survive, but these 100 will produce 200 eggs 
each and, since their lifecycle is only slightly longer than a week, after one week there will be a new 
population of 20,000 mosquitoes that are much more resistant to the spray.  After another week that 20,000 
can become 4,000,000 spray-resistant mosquitoes.  Perhaps a better technique for dealing with mosquito 
populations is the natural way, without spraying!


By the way, when spraying for mosquitoes, all insects are killed, including those that prey on mosquitoes, 
like dragonflies.  Thus, after two weeks of spraying, you will have no dragonflies left to eat the 4,000,000 
mosquitoes flying around.  Bats, and to some extent Purple Martins, also consume large numbers of 
mosquitoes, and, after spraying there will be very few mosquitoes for them to eat temporarily, so they will 
move on or perish, leaving low numbers of mosquito-eating bats and birds.  Putting up bat houses and 
Purple Martin houses, along with not killing the natural dragonflies through spraying, may be a better way 
to deal with mosquitoes.


Everyone is entitled to pick any technique to deal with mosquito populations, populations which tend 

to be larger in the spring and then decrease as the season moves on.  I’m only writing this article to explain 
an alternative technique to spraying which may, in the long run, work better:  the natural way.


Here’s wishing you all a mosquito bite-less season!
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WHITE-NOSE SYNDROME 
by David Hardt 

After writing an article regarding the positives of using bats and dragon flies to control mosquito populations 
versus spraying insecticides, I thought I would write this short article about White-Nose Syndrome 
(WNS) that is emerging in our native-bat populations.  I plan to put out a bat house this spring in an 
attempt to attract bats to my property, and I thought an article on WNS might be timely in case others may 
already have bat populations on their property and wish to put out bat-attracting houses or shutters. 

White-Nose Syndrome (WNS) is an emergent disease of hibernating bats that has spread at an alarming 
rate from the northeastern to the central United States.  Since the winter of 2007-2008, millions of insect-
eating bats in 31 states and 5 Canadian Provinces (as of September 2017) have died from this devastating 
disease. 

This decline in bat populations is  expected to have a substantial impact on the environment and agriculture.  
Because bats eat insects that damage crops and spread disease, this consumption of insects by bats saves 
farmers billions of dollars in pest-control services annually. 

White-Nose Syndrome is caused by a fungus, Pseudogymnoascus destructans, that infects the skin of the 
muzzle, ears, and wings of hibernating bats.  Signs of WNS can include excessive or unexplained death at a 
hibernation; visible white-fungal growth on the muzzle or wings of live or freshly-dead bats; abnormal 
daytime activity of bats or abnormal movement of bats toward hibernation openings; and severe wing 
damage in bats that have recently emerged from hibernation.   

Infected bats experience a cascade of physiological changes that result in weight loss, dehydration, 
electrolyte imbalances, and death.  To determine conclusively if bats are affected by white-nose syndrome, 
scientists must examine a skin specimen to look for a characteristic microscopic pattern of skin erosion 
caused by this fungus. 

If you detect any bats that may have this condition, please report observations of sick or dead bats to state 
wildlife agencies, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, or the USGS National Wildlife Health Center 
(608-270-2480) (https://www.nwhc.usgs.gov/information_desk/contact_form.jsp). 

        Notice the white on either side of the bat’s nose. 
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     SWIMMER’S ITCH  by David Hardt 

I have heard over the fence, at the pub, and around the lake that Swimmer’s Itch and grubs in panfish are caused by 
waterfowl like ducks and Great Blue Herons.  I am writing this to again address this myth!

As you can see from the CDC-supplied chart above, the parasite that causes Swimmer’s Itch (blue dot #5 above) is 
released from snails.  These parasites then look for waterfowl or grubs in panfish to infest.  In the case of Swimmer’s 
Itch, they look for a warm-blooded host.  Since humans are not adequate for their life cycle, if these parasites bore into 
human skin, they’ll die, and these dead parasites are what cause the effects of Swimmer’s Itch. 

Looking at the life-cycle chart above, it is evident that snails, not waterfowl, give rise to the parasites that infest 
humans and panfish.  Over the years I have noticed an increase in large snails in our lake:  we’ve been infested by 
Chinese Mystery Snails, another invasive species.  The best deterrent to this snail and other snails in our lake, thereby 
breaking the life-cycle chain of these two unfortunate outcomes, Swimmer’s Itch and grubs in panfish, is to do 
whatever we can to reduce algae, the food of the snails.  Shoreline-restoration projects are our best tool for this.  If we 
can work toward keeping phosphorus out of the lake, this will reduce the main nutrient that supports the algae which is 
the main food for the snails.   Cut off the phosphorus to reduce snail populations, cut off the life cycle of these two 
unfortunate parasites, and we’ll greatly reduce the incidence of Swimmer’s Itch and grubs in panfish.  All this can be 
achieved by the shoreline-restoration practices mentioned in this newsletter and supported by the PLPOA.
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Zebra Mussel Project:  Summer of 2018 
by David Hardt


Zebra Mussels, originally found in Europe, are an invasive species and can be a big nuisance.  They’re actually tiny 
little clams that have travelled on ocean vessels into our Great Lakes, including Lake Michigan, from where they have 
spread to other water bodies. They reproduce rapidly.  For a mussel/clam-type species, they are rather small (see 
photos below).  Our goal is to eradicate them from Pelican Lake. 


In the fall of 2015, on two separate occasions, one-half of a Zebra Mussel shell was found near the State Boat 
Landing on Pelican Lake.  It might’ve been that these shells were from a dead Zebra Mussel and simply fell off a boat 
or trailer as it was being launched or taken out of the water.  It also could be that we have Zebra Mussels in Pelican 
Lake, although to date, we have not found any living Zebra Mussels there.


During the spring, summer, and fall of 2018, a number of volunteers will be searching for living Zebra Mussels in our 
lake.  Most of these volunteers will hang Zebra Mussel traps off their piers, then check them once a month for any 
sign of living Zebra Mussels.  We currently have ten volunteers willing to do this.  If you would like to participate in 
this project by hanging a trap from your pier, please contact David Hardt @ 414-324-1160 (dhardt1@mac.com). 


In spring and summer you may notice some volunteers swimming along the docks, checking to see if there’s any 
sign of Zebra Mussels on the posts because this is a very likely place for Zebra Mussels to congregate.  In the fall 
you may notice other volunteers riding along with the crews that pull boat lifts and docks out of the lake.  These 
volunteers will check the pier posts for any signs of Zebra Mussels.  It is our fervent hope that we do not find any of 
these invasive species in our lake, but it is better to know the facts than to speculate.  If, at the end of the season, no 
signs of living Zebra Mussels are found, we can be fairly confident that we do not have an infestation in our lake.
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              Protect Oak Trees from Oak Wilt by Waiting until after July to Prune 
                                      (Excerpts from Oneida County AIS News, 3/24/17) 
.

To protect oak trees and help prevent oak wilt, the Wisconsin DNR advises people to avoid pruning oaks on their 
property from April through July.  Spring and early-summer pruning make oak trees vulnerable to oak wilt, a fatal 
fungal disease.  Any tree damage during this time creates an opening that exposes live tree tissue and provides 
an opportunity for the oak-wilt fungus to infect the tree.  "Just 15 minutes could be enough time for beetles that are 
carrying oak-wilt spores to land on a fresh wound and infect your tree," said Paul Cigan (715-416-4920), DNR 
forest health specialist in Hayward (paul.cigan@wisconsin.gov).

Don Kissinger (715-359-5793), a DNR urban 
forester in Wausau, said there are also other 
important reasons to avoid pruning deciduous 
trees in spring beyond concerns about oak wilt.  
“Spring is the time when tree buds and leaves 
are growing, leaving the tree’s food reserves 
low,” In general, the best time to prune trees
is in the winter , Kissinger said. 
(don.kissinger@wisconsin.gov).

The use of tree paint or a wound dressing is 
not normally recommended on pruned cuts or 
wounded surfaces on most trees.  But for 
damaged oaks, these products are 
recommended from April through July.  An 
immediate, light painting of wounds on oak 
trees during this time helps protect against the 

   spread of oak wilt by beetles.

Oak wilt and other diseases also move easily on or in firewood logs year-round. To protect trees in general, don't 
move firewood long distances, or only use firewood labeled as Wisconsin certified.
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   PLPOA  
    ANNUAL MEETING 
      JUNE 23, 2018 
         Registration:  9:30 a.m. 
                    Meeting:  10 a.m. 
                   Schoepke Town Hall 

http://dnr.wi.gov/topic/ForestHealth/OakWilt.html
mailto:paul.cigan@wisconsin.gov?subject=
mailto:don.kissinger@wisconsin.gov


TRILLIUMS:  OUR SPRING WONDER
     by Vicki Smith

In the spring, when hiking in the woods or driving along our roads, area residents may run across Trilliums, a 
three-petal flower, usually white, sitting above pointed leaves.  Trilliums are described as “spring ephemeral” 
flowers, meaning they are wildflowers that develop their aerial 
parts (i.e. stems, leaves and flowers early each spring and then 
quickly bloom and produce seed.  The leaves often wither, leaving 
only underground structures (roots, rhizomes, and bulbs) for the 
remainder of the year.

While they are beautiful to look at, they are also extremely 
fragile.  Picking them seriously injures the plant by preventing 
the leaf-like bracts from producing food for the next year, often 
effectively killing the plant and ensuring none will grow in its 
place.  Some species of trilliums are listed as threatened or 
endangered.  Picking these species may be illegal.

The Eastern White Trillium 
is easily-recognized by its attractive three-petaled white flowers, 
opening from late spring to early summer, that rise above a whorl of 
three, leaf-like bracts.  As the flower ages, it turns purple.

Trilliums are one of many plants whose seeds are spread by ants.  
These seeds have a fleshy organ that produces small fruits that attract 
the ants.  The ants take the fruits to their nests where they eat them 
and then put the seeds into their “garbage,” where the seeds can 
germinate in a rich growing medium.

Area residents, as they discover Trilliums in the woods, are encouraged 
to enjoy their gentle beauty:  Photograph them, point them out to children or co-hikers, but do not pick them.
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A LITTLE BIT OF PELICAN LAKE HISTORY FOR YOU

              Note that the correct name is “Keeler Landing.”  
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BE ON THE LOOKOUT FOR THESE ENEMIES OF THE LAKE!

The first two photos below are of vegetation that we do NOT want to have in our lake.  These plants are invasive 
plants that will multiply and destroy the ecosystem of the water.   Our Clean Boats Clean Waters monitors work to 
educate boaters about them, and also check boats at the landings.  If you see any of these, please notify a PLPOA 
board member.

              Invasive EWM:  notify PLPOA.       Invasive plant:  notify PLPOA.

         Native Northern Milfoil (for comparison only).         Invasive EWM:  notify PLPOA.

       
          NOTE THAT THIS PAGE IS REMOVABLE SO THAT IT WILL BE HELPFL TO YOU.
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  PLPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS & PROGRAM COORDINATORS
   President    Larold Lodholz    715-409-9488

Vice-President Jean Roach 309-696-3597
Secretary Barb Groeger 262-923-0527
Treasurer Joy Herman 920-590-3496
Board Member Gordon Bell 262-305-0777
Board Member Rhonda Bell 262-305-2366
Board Member Bob Brautigam 715-401-0057
Board Member Cathy Cyrs 815-262-1136

   Board Member    Dawn Duschel    715-487-5307
Board Member David Hardt 414-324-1160
CBCW Monitors  Gordon Bell 262-305-0777
            Rhonda Bell 262-305-2366 

     Membership      Vicki Smith      715-487-5960
Newsletter Editor Vicki Smith 715-487-5960
Assistant Editor Jean Roach 309-696-3597

     Phone Directory    Vicki Smith      715-487-5960
Accountant Lori Regni 715-487-4888
Webmaster Dan Miller 715-487-5400

   Grant Writer    Bob Mott    715-487-4212

2018 CALENDAR 

JUNE 1-3:  Free Fishing Weekend 

JUNE 1-3:  AIS Drain Campaign 

SATURDAY JUNE 23:  PLPOA  Annual Meeting 
Schoepke Town Hall 

Registration:  9:30 A.M. 
 Meeting:  10 A.M. 

JUNE 29-JULY 24:  AIS Landing Blitz 

SATURDAY JULY 28:  Summerfest Picnic 
 Noon to Dusk (Fireworks) 

Schoepke Town Hall 

AUGUST 18:  AIS Snapshot Day 



PHOTOS FROM PELICAN LAKE
by David Hardt

Below are photos that I took at Pelican Lake of some our co-inhabitants.  Since these animals were here 
first, it’s always a good idea to respect them while enjoying them from a distance.

�
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MEMBERSHIP DISTRIBUTION
by Vicki Smith

Have you ever wondered where our members spend their time when they’re not at the lake?  Well, I have, 
so last November I culled the 2017 membership rolls to find out.  Believe it or not, I found 97 towns in 
Wisconsin as well as towns in 10 other states represented. 

In Wisconsin, Pelican Lake had 59 members, while Appleton had 16.  Green Bay had 7, Kaukauna and 
West Bend each had 6, while Marshall and Waukesha each had 5.  Antigo, Mequon, and Milwaukee each 
had 4.  After that, it was mostly 1-3 people from each of the remaining 87 towns.   Looks like the entire state 
is well-represented.

As for the other states:  Illinois led with 19, followed by Florida with 6, then Minnesota with 3.  Colorado and 
California each had 2, while Maryland, Michigan, New Mexico, New York, and Ohio each had 1.  

It’s clear that Pelican Lake is a popular destination for our almost 300 PLPOA members!
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	 	 	 SOKAOGON MOLE LAKE CHIPPEWA COMMUNITY GIFT 
       by David Hardt

   L to R:  Bob Brautigam (PLPOA), Jeff Herman (PLPOA), Bryan Tate (Sokaogon Representative)

On January 15 of 2018,  Bob Brautigam and I had the great pleasure of attending a presentation 
ceremony at Mole Lake.  We were on hand to accept a $4,000 check from the Sokaogon Chippewa 
Community for our Clean Boats Clean Waters boat-landing program.  This generous gift will help the 
Pelican Lake Property Owners’ Association afford to monitor the three boat landings on Pelican Lake 
this coming season. 

That same day, awards totally $84,000 were presented to many worthy organizations:  first 
responders, humane societies, animal-rescue organizations, other lake associations, and a chamber 
of commerce, just to name a few. 

Hats off and thank you to the Sokaogon Mole Lake Chippewa Community for giving back to so many 
fine organizations in the greater Pelican Lake area!
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The PLPOA thanks the Suick Family Foundation for their generous donation 

to our lake-protection efforts.  For the second year in a row, they have  

kindly given to our organization.  These funds were 

matched, making this an especially magnanimous gift. 

Thank you, Jan, Jean, Joan, and Tim!



	 	 

	 	                Did You Know? - Town of Schoepke Residents:  


 Norway Point Road is scheduled for sealing this summer.

 Pratt Junction Road will have more work done on the road, if needed.

 County Road B (”Short B”), between County Road G and Highway 45 will be re-surfaced.   

 County Road B toward Jennings will be re-surfaced.

The “Brush Dump” is open Tuesday and Saturday for brush, leaves, wood, appliances, furniture,  


      and/or basically anything that’s not electronic.  If you have  any questions or to get a required

      brush-dump pass, call 715-487-6155, or check out their Face Book page (see below).


 Garbage collection and recycling take place on Tuesdays.  

 If you would like garbage and/or recycling containers dropped off at your residence, please call 
715-487-6155 to schedule a drop-off. 

 For more information, go to the Town of Schoepke’s Face Book page (https://www.facebook.com/
Town-of-Schoepke-1060371293976036/).


        PLPOA NEW MEMBERS:  2017 and 2018

Bottomley, Kim & Jeff 660 County Road G
Buckley, Colin 2351 County Road Q
Cabin Comfort & Heating/Josh Lundberg 2882 County Road Q
Davis, Dave 1960 County Road B
Fink, Sarah & Chad Fischer 530 County Road G   
Hammen, Julie & Donald 2381 Norway Point Road
Harrington, Tim 955 US Highway 45
Hart, Jenny & Darryl 636 County Road G
Lee, Carrie & Bob 2191 Sabinois Point Road
Meyer, Ted (Eric, Linda Meyer) 1849 County Road Q
Mihelich, Kathryn 486 County Road G
Ness, Dianne & Terry 632 County Road G
Pahl, Nicole & Ben 2442 South Shore Road    
Parker, Janet & Philip 2548 South Shore Rd.    
Roadside Pub 526 County Road G
Vruwink, Tracy & James 596 County Road G    
Wallis, Chris & Scott 2455 Norway Point Rd.

    Did You Know? - Town of Enterprise Residents:  
 Enterprise Lake Road, from the church south for ½ mile, will be black-topped in the spring.

 Garbage collection takes place on Thursdays, unless there is a holiday that week, then it’s on Friday. 

 Grass and leaves can be dropped off behind the Enterprise Town Hall on Plantation Road.

 For Spring Clean-Up date, call Jonathan Sommer, Town Clerk (715-360-0336).

 If  you have any questions, please call Jonathan Sommer, Town Clerk (715-360-0336).
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IN MEMORIAM
FALL 2017 and SPRING 2018

Donated by: In Memory of:
Barta, Maggie & Pete Shirley & Robert Barta
Barta, Maggie & Pete Beulah Hicks
Beiersdorf, Jean Bruce Beiersdorf
Brodzik, Douglas & Deborah Sobczak Harry Watral
Brodzik, Douglas & Deborah Sobczak Ervin & Dorothy Brodzik
Cyrs, Cathy & Dave Jeanne & Arthur Carter
Davis, Cathy & Gene Michael Reese
Dockside Pub & Eatery (Jenn & Dave Bittner) Michael Reese
Duschel, Dawn Vicki Weith
Elias, Barbara Aulik & Peter Beth & Keith Aulik
Else, Barbara Jean Merle & Bud Else
Friesner, Ken Kathleen Friesner
Haase/Dickrell Cottage Daryl Haase
Haese, Gertie Greg Haese
Hardt, Jerelyn & David Harry Gallagher
Hardt, Jerelyn & David Mary, Lois and Bill Hardt
Harrington, Tim Dr. Ken Harrington
Hart, Jenny & Darryl Merle Else
Hefty, John Carolyn Hefty
Herman, Joy & Jeff Jeff Dantoin
Hill, Antoinette (Toni) George E. Hill
Hoppe, Bonnie & John Leo Hoppe, Jr.
Kocakulah, Janine & Mehmet Angela & Marvin Wood
Kontney, Nancy& Christopher Phyllis & Jerry Kontney
Neville, Sue & Greg IlaMae & Roland Ziesmer
Norton, Carole & Bob Inez Prahl (mother, was a Schoepke)
Pahl, Nicole & Ben Gilbert (Gib) Pahl, grandpa
Rand, Dave (Roadside Pub) “Mikey”
Regni, Lori & Ted Simon Lucille Regni
Regni, Lori & Ted Simon Joe Altschaefl
Rettler, Katie & Rick Laura & Harold Rettler
Ristow, Lisa & Jim Joe Altschaefl
Ristow, Lisa & Jim Bruce Beiersdorf
Ristow, Lisa & Jim Rollie Sage
Roach, Jean & Joe Margaret & George Kinzfogl
Sage, Joan Roland Sage
Sage, Joan Ruth Suick
Smith, Vicki Lucille & Clarence Vauk
Smith, Vicki Doris Beyer
Smith, Vicki Roland Sage
Ulickey, Terese & Chet Hilda & Dick Gutoski
Umhoefer, Ann & Dan Dorothy & Art Umhoefer
Umhoefer, Ann & Dan Virginia Bures
Van Dreser, Sue & Jann Janie & Bill Podoll
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2017 SUMMERFEST VOLUNTEERS

Without the help of the following volunteers, our July 2017 Summerfest Fundraiser would not have 
been a success.  Volunteers not only helped plan the event, but they also solicited donations, helped 
with the setup, baked cookies, sold tickets, sold food, and/or helped with the cleanup.  Thanks to 
each of the following for helping with our big event!

  Anderson, Lynn
  Augustiniak, Auggie
  Augustiniak, Peggy
  Bell, Gordon
  Bell, Leah
  Bell, Rhonda
  Beran, Ann
  Beran, John
  Bram, Ken
  Brautigam, Bob
  Brautigam Family
  Brautigam, Sue
  Brust, Jim
  Clark, Ann,
  Clark, Craig
  Cyrs, Cathy
  Dantoin Rich
  Diny, Debbie
  Diny, Ron
  Diny, McKenzie
  Diny, Ryan  

Elias, Barb
Erdman, Allan
Fink, Sarah
Fischer, Chad
Groeger, Barb
Hansen, Joan and sister
Herman, Joy
Hogue, June
Hogue, Porky
Kraimer, Family
Kraimer, John
Kress, Butch
Lingnofski, Dan
Lodholz, Lud
Miller, Gladys
Mott, Bob
Mott, Judy
Novak, Patty
Pahl, Marsha
Peeters, Aaron
Peeters, Alex

Peeters, Pat
Peeters, Wendy
Peiffer, Kathy
Peiffer, Jack
Phelps, Ken
Raddatz, Mary
Regni, Lori
Resch, Scott
Roach, Jean
Roberts, John
Roberts, Sonja
Sage, Joan
Sager, Ann
Sager, Kris
Schowalter, Mary Lou
Smith, Vicki
Upthegrove, Richard
Van Asten, Randy
Vanden Heuvel, Dennis
Vanden Heuvel, Sand
Weaver-Krause, Barb
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SUMMERFEST 2017 SPONSORS/DONORS
Contributions from these businesses and individuals helped make our 2017 Summerfest a big success! 

We encourage you to support these local businesses.
 

ANTIGO  INDIVIDUALS 
Northwoods Flooring       Augustiniak, Peggy/Auggie       
DEERBROOK/SUMMIT LAKE JENNINGS     Beran, Ann/John
Bass Lake Golf Course 4-Pole Joe’s    Brautigam, Bob
Billy Timbers Pub & Eatery Sara Says     Brust, Jim
Fischer’s Meats MONICO     Cyrs, Cathy/Dave
Sammy’s Bar & Grill The Boondocks Bar & Grill   Diny, Debbie/Ron
Summit Lake Laundromat RHINELANDER    Groeger, Barb
ELCHO Birchfield Nurseries, Inc.   Hahn, Larry
Builders Service, Inc. CT’s Deli 2   Herman, Joy
CoVantage Credit Union Culver’s Frozen Custard   Linden Joan
Cuts with C.L.A.S.S. Dairy Queen   Miller, Dan
Dvorak’s Docks Forth Floral   Regni, Lori
Elcho Clubhouse Bar & Bowling Friendship House Family Restaurant   Roach, Jean
Elcho Ice Cream Shoppe Hanson’s Garden Village   Roberts, Sonja/John
Koni K’s Restaurant Hodag Honda    Smith, Vicki
North Trail Store Ken’s Country Bar    Tierman, Roger
PELICAN LAKE Kwik Trip Gas Station     Upthegrove, Richard
Boiling Springs Tavern Mel’s Trading Post
Bremer’s Bait Officemax
Christian’s Campground Papa Murphy’s Take ’N’ Bake Pizza
The Boondocks Bar & Grill Rhinelander Café and Pub
Gerrits’ Lakeview Inn Rocky’s Roadhouse
Musky Mart Gas Station Schoeder’s RV & Marine, Inc.
Roadside Pub Shirts, Signs and Designs
Salon Tease Trig’s
Shabby Shack WalMart
Trail Inn Tavern & Motel, Inc. Wickersham Jewelry

DID YOU KNOW? - PELICAN LAKE AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE’S WEBSITE 
Did You Know? - There is a wonderful resource for events, businesses, churches, food and drink, 
lodging and camping information on the Pelican Lake Area Chamber of Commerce’s website 
(pelicanlakewi.org/), as well as on their face-book page (www.facebook.com/pelicanlakewichamber/).
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ELCHO PLUMBING & HEATING
Warren (Doc) Johnson, President

Master Plumber Credentials:  10358

Licensed:  We install & service what we sell.
Furnaces, AC Pumps, Water Heaters & Water 

Conditioners
715-275-3965

elchoplghtg@frontiernet.net

   WEBER’S POST LAKE INN   
      Bar & Grill 

                     
   W8750 County Road K,  
                 Elcho 

   Appetizers, Fish, Pizza, 
Burgers, Chicken, Drinks 
    
    Lovely Lakeside Patio for Outside Dining!

ENTERPRISE STORAGE 
790 County Road G  

Pelican Lake 

Storage Units:  8’ x 10’ up to 12’ x 28’ 
   

CALL:  715-487-5971 

mailto:elchoplghtg@frontiernet.net
mailto:elchoplghtg@frontiernet.net
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BASS LAKE GOLF COURSE RESTAURANT & LOUNGE 
W10650 Bass Lake Road, Deerbrook

715-623-6201
  Friday:  Fish Fry; Saturday:  Prime Rib
Sunday:  Special Menu When Available

For casual or special dining, great food, friendly people, and a beautiful view, come on down!
Bob Miller, Manager

     ELCHO CLUBHOUSE
     BAR & RESTAURANT
             715-275-3800
                SPECIALS:
Monday:  $1 burgers/$5 pizza 
Thursday:  Wings/$5 Reubens/        
Broasted Chicken (buy 1, 2nd=½ price) 
Friday:  Fish Fry/Broasted Chicken 
Open 9-Closing (Closed Tues./Wed.) 
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BRAUTIGAM ENTERPRISES
Quality work for over 30 years!

Installation of:
   Vinyl, Laminate, Hardwood, & Ceramic

Call for Free Estimates:  
715-401-0057

     Birchfield 
Nurseries, Inc. 
    7799 Hwy. 8 West
Rhinelander, WI 54501

       “Landscape Professionals since 1950”           
715-282-5213

 ST. JOHN’S CATHOLIC 
CHURCH

            750 Appleton Street
                   Pelican Lake

       Sunday Mass:  10:45 a.m.

   The first Sunday of the month, following Mass, 
           the church women serve a brunch.  

              All are welcome to attend! 

HEALTH IN MOTION
   586 Shepard Street
          Rhinelander

715-365-5252

Empowering People to Optimize 
Functions!

ELCHO WASH & SLOSH LAUNDROMAT
(attached to The Elcho Clubhouse)

715-275-3800
   OPEN  9 a.m. - 5 p.m. (closed Tues./Wed.) 

   
   COUNTRY SQUARE LODGE 
         IS COMING BACK!

          BAR WILL BE OPEN 
END OF MAY
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Cabin Comfort
Heating & Cooling

24-Hour Emergency Service
715-804-0786

Service & Sales
Installation Specialist

Josh Lundberg
Pelican Lake

www.cabincomforthvac.com

ELCHO COMMUNITY PAVILION       
 Highway 45, Elcho

  All are welcome to attend:
  Fish Fry:  2nd Friday of the Month.
  Specialty Dinners: Last Wed. of the Month.
  Music in the Park.    
  Other Community Events.

        The pavilion is available to rent for 
   weddings,parties, and other social events.
           

   Contact Warren Wagner  
       715-216-1344     

http://www.cabincomforthvac.com
http://www.cabincomforthvac.com
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ELCHO UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
       N11291 DORR STREET

      ELCHO, WI
   715-275-3031               

 PASTOR:  DANA SCHINDLER

WORSHIP 10:30 A.M. SUNDAY
-Elcho-Area Food Pantry.
-Monthly Grief-Support Groups.
-Weekly AA Meetings.
-Messy Church:  Intergenerational Bible Activities/Meal.
-Women’s Fellowship:  Backpack Give-Away & Annual Rummage Sale.
-Men’s Club:  Pavilion Activities/Meals.

      No matter who you are or where you are on life’s journey,
           you are welcome here!
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LANGLADE COUNTY HUMANE SOCIETY
2204 Clermont Street, Antigo 

A privately-funded, non-profit animal shelter.

Come see our animals, ready for adoption.

Monday, Tuesday, Friday:  noon-4 p.m.
Saturday:  noon-4 p.m.

715-627-4333
We also accept donations.  See our website for 

suggestions:
www.langladecountyhumanesociety.org

REGI
RAPTOR 

EDUCATION 
GROUP
near Antigo

Public Tours
                          Tuesdays & Thursdays, June-August.
                        $8 per person, children under 5, free.

                               Pre-registration required.

 Private Tours (10 people or more)
Available any day of the week.

Special Weekend Tours

715-623-2563

LARGEST GARDEN CENTER  
IN THE AREA 

1 Mile Past Nicolet College 

2660 County Hwy G, Rhinelander 

www.hansonsgardenvillage.com 

715-365-2929 

Annuals, Planters & 
Hanging Baskets              

Vegetables & Herbs 
Perennial & Native Plants 

Spring Bare Root 
Trees & Shrubs 

Unique Garden Decor 
Fall Mums, Pumpkins & 

Décor 
Annual Events & Fun 

Planting Classes 
Lakeshore Restorations 

http://www.langladecountyhumanesociety.org
http://www.langladecountyhumanesociety.org
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              COMPLETE TREE CARE
  Tree Removal - Tree Pruning - Tree 
Planting
      Stump Grinding- Hazardous Removal

Certified Arborist
      Degree in Arborculture

           Owner - Operator
  Cell 715-439-6960

   715-369-0555

      FULLY INSURED - FREE ESTIMATES

              www.aspentreecare-wi.com

RICHARD 
UPTHEGROVE

ELECTRICIAN/HANDYMAN

715-487-5960
CELL: 310-714-6721

30 Years Electrical
15 years Plumbing, 
Carpentry, Painting,

& More

Pelican Lake, Wisconsin 
May to November
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Securities and advisory services offered through Commonwealth Financial Network,®  
Member FINRA/SIPC, a Registered Investment Adviser.

THE RIGHT RETIREMENT PLAN CAN SET YOU FREE.
An independent financial advisor can craft a retirement plan based on getting you where you want to go. Contact us today 
to learn how our team of experts can help you pursue the retirement you want. And let an experienced and impartial guide 
broaden your horizons.

David Cyrs, President, MS,, CFP,® AIF,® CRC®

1111 South  Alpine Road, Suite 701, Rockford, IL  61108
Phone:  815.316.1111  •  cyrswealthadvisors.com
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 Pro Shop 715-623-6196
  The 19th Hole Bar & Grill 715-623-6201

   www.golfbasslake.com
  League play available Sunday thru Thursday

 For e-mail & special pricing:  generalmanager@golfbasslake.com

W10650 Bass Lake Road, Deerbrook

If you join CoVantage, we can offer: 

n  A simple application process
n  No application fees
n  Local service
n  Opportunity for Loan Interest Rebate
n  Great Mortgage Rates

Apply online or contact us for 
your mortgage needs!

Buying, building, 
or refinancing?

800-398-2667 ext. 1130 • www.covantagecu.org 
723 6th Ave., Antigo • N11333 Antigo St., Elcho

http://www.golfbasslake.com
http://www.golfbasslake.com


                    

                 !  

                           MISSION STATEMENT

The purpose of the PLPOA is to preserve, protect, and enhance the water of Pelican Lake, Wisconsin, 
through the undertaking of various activities, including advocating and facilitating communications 
through sharing of information between individuals, environmental organizations, and state and 
local governmental bodies.  This includes involvement in various educational and special projects 
aimed at good stewardship and wise use of our waters, their natural wildlife habitats and fisheries 
both for us and future generations.
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  NEWSLETTER STAFF

Editor:  Vicki Smith

Assistant Editor:  Jean Roach

Featured Writer:  David Hardt

Advertising:  Peggy Augustiniak
 Jean Roach 
 Vicki Smith

Distribution:  Lori Regni 
 Volunteers

Printing:  Northland Printing, 
   Rhinelander

      COME TO SUMMERFEST 
        JULY 28, 2018 
       NOON  - DUSK 

    FOOD, RAFFLES, MUSIC 
               FIREWORKS 
    SCHOEPKE TOWN HALL




